

**BULK RATE** U.S. POSTAGE PAID DAMASCUS, MD. 20872 PERMIT No. 4389

JUNE



NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be June 28. beginning at 7:00 p.m., when PIZZA will be served at a nominal price of \$3.00. Bring along the family for a nice evening.

NEXT BOARD MEETING will be JUly 12, 1989, beginning at 8:00 p.m.

OUR CHAPTER CAN TAKE GREAT PRIDE in receiving the following awards from State: The Elizabeth Weih Award, to the Wildlife Achievement Chapter "In recognition of and appreciation for, outstanding service rendered to the Izaak Walton League of America."

The Honors Award from State to Mary McGinnis, in recognition of outstanding conservation efforts by an individual.

Congratulations to all, and especially to those whose directing made possible this recognition.

- APOLOGIES ARE DUE Christmas tree chairman Merle Keesler for overlooking his note of thanks, which should have been in the May News Letter. Merle thanks Dave Anderson, Paul Jackson, Bob Lilly, Bill McLaughlin, Charlie Schlager and Charlie Wiles for the great job they did in record time in planting 1,000 Christmas trees on April 10, and Wanda Dawson for feeding the wet, tired and hungry workers.
- TO ALL THE MANY WORKERS who gave their time and effort to make the 1989 Annual Bull Roast a successful family entertainment event, the event Chairperson, Naomi Sapir, extends her grateful appreciation. To prepare for, and to execute such an event requires many days of planning, housecleaning the barbeque shed and pits, build game frames, order food, beverages and other supplies, man the fires and serving counters, and clean up afterwards. This effort was directed by Naomi, and the Chapter thanks and congratulates her on a job well done. Over 350 people attenued, and all had a good time.
- A PROJECT EXTENSIVELY DISCUSSED, debated and pondered, was efficiently completed June 3 by a hot, hard-working, messed up (with tar) crew composed of Dave Anderson, Charlie Douglass, Joe Hamilton, Mike Kearney, Bob ("Dreamer") Lilly, Bill Rahn and Charlie Schlager, under the able direction of Pres. Joe Carinci. Food, beverages and encouragement were provided by Wanda Dawson. AT LAST THE BBQ HOUSE HAS A NEW ROOF! Just in time for a proof test by the heavy rain, which it passed 100%.
- CHRISTMAS TREES have been ordered for sale in December. Sale dates will be the weekends of December 2/3, 9/10 and 13/14.
- PLANS ARE DEVELOPING for a two-day Gun Show at our facility, scheduled for November 4 and 5, 1989. More details later.
- WOOD CUTTER DAYS are rescheduled to October 28 and 29, 1989.
- A BOY SCOUT TROOP will be sponsored by our Chapter, for boys in the general Damascus area. Problems of coordination and responsibility are being worked out.

THE ANNUAL CHICKEN - CORN BARBEQUE will be held on Sunday, August 20. Mike Kearney will chair the event again this year, after doing a great job last year. Plan to come. Contact him on 831-7804.

ALL HANDS TAKE NOTE: we need a carpenter to build/rebuild game (not "wild") game stands - we furnish all materials. Also needed is an electrician to install some outdoor lights. Contact Joe Carinci at 253-2951, hepefully before August 20.

PAUL JACKSON won the 50/50 at the May Membership meeting, but he turned back his ticket.

Don't anyone tell May!

		RANGE O	FFICERS	
7/ 1	Rick Egerter	384-6436	Randall Rolls	695-7410
7/2	Bill Rowan	831-9317	John Cirioni	869-2318
7/8	Bill Rahn	774-6234	Neal KNox	460-6777
7/9	Bill Marnane	869-7792	Joe Schoppelrei	681-6537
7/15	Clagett Warfield	962-2515	Elmer Thias	647-6860
7/16	Paul Hancock	774-5669	Mark Hollis	330-5194
7/22	Jeff Schmaltz	869-0916	Sue Schmaltz	869-0916
7/23	Bob Sadler	253-3501	Ed Bennett	963-7328
7/29	Margaret MacDonald	294-8176	Don MacDonald	294-8176
7/30	Joe Tarr	461-3464	Wayne Sheets	933-2915

If unable to serve as scheduled, please arrange a swap with someone else on another date. As a last resort, call Mac McCollum at 854-3707.

THE RANGES COMMITTEE salutes all those who use the rifle and pistol ranges and **follow the rules.** It is most gratifying to observe safe and courteous conduct by the many people using the ranges. RANGE ORIENTATION and CLEANUP will be on Sunday, June 26, starting at 10:00 a.m. All shooters are urged to attend. Please don't shoot shotguns on the Pistol Range!

## NEW MEMBERS

Bloom	Erwin	3300 Vrandever St.	Brookeville	MD	20833
14-06-89		NEW MEMBERS			i
Trinch	Thomas SPONSOR[ Ins	8345 Mt.Ash Way scoe, Larry	Gaithersburg 926-2099	MD	20879
Sutphin	Jim SPONSOR[ Daw	11710 Fernshire Rd. ⁄son, Wanda	Gaithersburg 977-8089	MO	20878
Ruiz	David SPONSORE Wur	8866 Welbeck Way ezer, Carl	Rockville 990-9136	MD	20879
Nicoll	John SPONSORE McC	19909 Mt. Airy Rd. Collum, O.S.	Brookeville 774-2947	MD	20833
Mostrom	R. Tucker SPONSORE Ins	18311 Black Rock Rd. scoe, Larry	Germantown 840-8409	MD	20874
Liotta		4853 Cordell Ave. 1408 meider, Bill	Bethesda 656-4015	MD	29814
Khodhaiv	Younis SPONSOR[ Co		Chevy Chase 951-4245	MD	20815
Eagle	Orew SPONSORE Gre	724 Marble Hedge Way eisler, Roy	Silver Spring 384-9532	MD	20904
Barnhard	Barry SPONSOR( Bar	12503 Plaza Pl. nhard, Charles	Rockville 949-7491	MO	26853
12-06-89		NEW MEMBERS			

SPONSORE Schneider, Bill

Joe Hamilton News Letter Editor

774-2694